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Town of New Holstein 
Town Hall                                                7:00                              August 11th 2021 

 

The regular monthly meeting for the Town of New Holstein was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Ben Henke. 

Members present: Ben Henke, Dean Konen, Len Heimerman, Mary Jo Muellenbach, and Cheryl Heller, also present were 

Joe Mertens, Kenneth Irwin and Kyle Pennell. 

 The pledge of Allegiance was said by all. 

A motion to accept the agenda was made by Dean Konen seconded by Len Heimerman and carried 3-0. 

A motion to accept the minutes as read, from the July 14thth 2021 Town Board meeting and the August 4th 2021 Special 

Meeting was made by Ben Henke seconded by Len Heimerman and carried 3-0.  

A motion to approve the monthly treasurers’ report as presented was made by Dean Konen seconded by Ben Henke and 

carried 3-0. 

A motion to accept the August bills for payment, to include the credit card bill when received was made by Ben Henke 

seconded by Len Heimerman and carried 3-0. 

Public Comment:  Joe Mertens asked for more information about the manure permit, Kyle Pennell had ditch mowing 

questions and Kenneth Irwin introduced himself as a County board supervisor for the City of New Holstein, and told the 

board about the committees he is working with.  Ken said the ADRC has many resources that he hopes people make 

themselves aware of and he let us know the new county jail grand opening will be Sept. 10th from 1:00-5:00 pm. 

A motion to pass the ECWRPC resolution was made by Dean Konen seconded by Len Heimerman and carried 

unanimously. 

  A motion to approve a temporary Class B Beer license for St. Anna Outdoors Club  and an operator’s license for James 

Ausloos and Michael Halbach  was made by Dean Konen seconded by Len Heimerman and carried 3-0. 

Employee manual update was tabled.  

Dean Konen: Dean reported they went out to do shoulder repairs on Thede road. He also discussed grass cutting, culvert 

project updates, and reported a culvert was failing and may need action this year yet. Dean also will be looking into 

getting over hanging trees removed & chipped from Thede Road. 

Len Heimerman: reported the salt shed roof will to be replaced, he is in the process of getting quotes. Len set the town 

up at Fleet Farm to get exempt status. He is also looking into the best deal on Def fuel. Len informed the board he will 

not be able to make next month’s meeting. 

Cheryl Heller: Reported on an eviction set to take place in Oct. She also shared the redistricting information from the 

meeting she attended. 

Mary Jo Muellenbach: Reported on the ongoing garbage and recycling pick up issues, she will be attending meetings to 

decide on what action can and will be taken.  

Ben Henke: Discussed permit applications.  

A motion to adjourn was made at 8:42 pm by Ben Henke, seconded by Len Heimerman, and carried 3-0 

Respectfully submitted by:  Cheryl Heller, Clerk.                                                Town of New Holstein 


